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The committee met eight times during the year, for approximately one and one-half hours each time, and submitted three recommendations and one informational report to the Academic Senate.  A ninth meeting will be held after the filing of this report to handle final academic appeals and choose new officers for the coming 2009-2010 year.

Academic Appeals

A major part of the committee’s activity is to hear appeals by students, who have been suspended or dismissed from NMU, for readmission.  The committees as a whole (during the regular academic year) or designated members (during breaks) hear and consider each appeal.  The totals for the appeals heard in this academic year were:

Summer Break 2009: 

 59 appeals 
26 granted

Fall 2009:  


 20 appeals
11 granted

Winter Break 2009-2010:
   5 appeals
  2 granted **At time of report

Winter 2010:


 59 appeals
20 granted

Academic and Admission Policy Considerations
The committee also considered four proposals to academic and admissions policy changes.  The committee’s action on the proposals is listed below.

 #1 “Additional Degrees and Certificates” Language 

Students entering NMU in pursuit of a post-baccalaureate degree were encountering difficulties meeting the liberal studies and graduation requirements (health promotion, world cultures, and laboratory science course) specific to NMU.  The AAPC proposed new bulletin language affirming that students who had graduated from regionally accredited universities should not have to re-demonstrate attainment of a baccalaureate liberal studies education through further course work that may not count towards their new academic major at NMU. The language also emphasized the need for students to still satisfy all School/College, department and program requirements for their second bachelor’s degree. Subsequent Senate action and acceptance by the Provost has resulted in the policy change being accepted.

#2  AAPC-Gateway Language Village admission request

AAPC was asked by Gerri Daniels (standing member of AAPC) to assist in the interpretation of an existing policy regarding providing proof of adequate level of English language proficiency for International students. The committee reviewed a proposal from the NMU-Gateway Language Village Partnership Steering Committee and on 2/12/2010 approved a motion to allow Chinese students who successfully complete an NMU cohort program to be admitted into Northern in lieu of a TOEFL score.  Although this does not constitute a revision to current bulletin language, AAPC forwarded this action to Senate in the form of a FYI notification.  The notification reported that :  AAPC approved allowing the satisfactory completion of the Wildcat Prep curriculum at GLV- China in lieu of the TOEFL requirement under the “other proof” component of the existing policy, for the duration of two cohorts (ending no later than October 2013), and to include these conditions:


1) that this TOEFL requirement substitution is limited to NMU-GLV China Wildcat Prep 
Curriculum;


2)  that NMU faculty are providing instruction and assessment;


3) that data are collected and reviewed regarding student completion of Wildcat Prep 
compared to their performance on an institutional TOEFL provided at NMU as part of the 
initial orientation and/or first semester academic performance at NMU; and


4) that after two cohorts have each completed at least one year of NMU study, 
data/analysis be provided to AAPC with proposal for continuation or change of policy.
#3 Final Exam Cancellation Policy

AAPC was contacted by Dr. Poe (President, Senate) to explore the need for an official NMU final exam cancellation policy. This became an issue during Fall 2009 when inclement weather disrupted finals week and many students already had travel plans. The committee discussed and approved new language (2/26/2010) to insert under “Exam Schedule Notes” in the bulletin. The language reminds students to be prepared for the possibility of in-class class exams being postponed and held later in the week than originally scheduled due to unforeseen circumstances, such as inclement weather.  Furthermore it addresses the need for students to be prepared for the possibility of having to take a Saturday afternoon exam in case of unexpected University closures during final exam week.  Finally, language was added to exempt on-line classes from the policy. This motion was approved by the Senate on 4/13/2010.

#4 Associate Degree Liberal Studies Division Requirements


Dale Kapla (Criminal Justice department) requested that AAPC consider language under the Admissions section of the Bulletin concerning Associate degree liberal studies requirements.  Currently baccalaureate programs and most associate degree programs on campus do not require that liberal education courses be taken in more than one academic discipline.  The Associate of Arts and Associate of Science programs have admission language that does require that students take courses in more than one academic discipline from the foundations of humanities and foundations of social sciences areas. AAPC concurred that the current standard for these associate programs is more restrictive than that of NMU bachelor’s requirements.  AAPC recommended on 2/16/2010 that the sentences having to do with “courses must be taken in more than one academic discipline” be deleted from this area of the bulletin.  


At second reading in Senate (3/23/2010) , Dr. Boe, program director of  Liberal Arts and Sciences-Associate of Arts program,  objected to the recommendation and voiced concerns that AAPC had failed to contact him regarding a change in policy that might affect his program.  Dr. Poe suggested the motion be tabled pending a discussion between Dr. Boe and AAPC.  On 3/26/2010, Dr. Poe attended AAPC and indicated to the committee that as long as the current requirements of the Associate of Arts program did not need to change, he was not opposed to allowing for the possibility of more flexibility to departments under this policy change. In order to clarify the language for students, AAPC agreed to add the following sentence, “Program requirements may be more extensive and/or specific than the minimum required”, and deleting four words, “Liberal Arts and Sciences” from a subtitle.  Clarification language was subsequently submitted to the Senate on April 13, 2010 and the motion was approved.
Respectfully submitted,

Kristi Robinia

AAPC Chair 2009-2010
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